
Travis County Commissioners Court Agenda Request 

Sponsors: 

AGENDA LANGUAGE: 
Consider and take appropriate action on the following employee healthcare items for Fiscal 
Year 2013 plan year, effective October 1,2012. 

A. Discuss and approve contribution levels for Travis County Employee Health Plan 
for FY 13 

B. Discuss and approve FY 13 Health Benefit plan design changes 
C. Discuss and approve defaulting of employees that do not complete entire open 

enrollment process to Employee Only CEPO coverage and Employee Basic Life 

BACKGROUND/SUMMARY OF REQUEST AND ATTACHMENTS: 

TRAVIS COUNTY EMPLOYEE BENEFIT PLAN FY 13 PLAN YEAR RENEWAL 

On February 16, 2012, HRMD Benefits Staff as well as Management staff throughout the 
County were presented with the Plan Executive Report from United Healthcare. This 
Executive Report provided an analysis of the prior plan year costs, claim experience, plan 
trends and high dollar cost drivers. In March of 2012, Milliman, the plan actuary, provided 
HRMD Benefits Staff with the initial actuary report indicating a higher than expected trend, 
driven by the high claim cost on the Travis County EPO Health Plan. After analyzing all of 
the available information, HRMD Benefits Staff recognized the need for plan design 
changes to mitigate future over-utilization of benefits by increasing out-of-pocket expenses 
and moderate increase in premiums. 

Choosing to make no benefit design changes, Option 1, to the FY 12 benefit levels for the 
EPO, or PPO and Co-Insured EPO plans, would have required a $4.48 million increase to 
the County Contribution. This was not a viable option as it would not have addressed the 
adverse trend reported in the EPO plan. 

HRMD Benefits Staff presented the Benefits Committee with its analysis, the latest 
available actuary data, and several plan options. The Benefits Committee recognized that 
increased funding will be required from the County, employees and retirees for FY 13 
health plan. This will only be the second time in the last six years that the plan has required 
a rate increase. The most recent increase was in FY 11 and the last time before that was 
for FY 07. The Benefit Committee recognized the limited availability of resources in FY 13 
and the need to further refine the plan to promote long term stability. The Benefits 
Committee discussed and weighed all of the various options carefully resulting in the 
recommendation of Option 2, which appears below, for approval. The recommended 
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